
 Woodlawn Weekly News     March 18-19, 2023 

 

Weekly Calendar – March 19-27, 2023 

(also available at www.woodlawnlutheran.org) 
 

Sun. Mar. 19 – Worship at 8:00am; Bible Hour (Bible Study (Sermon on the Mount) in the cafeteria; Kids’ Club in Rooms 

201 & 204); Contemporary Worship at 10:30am 

Mon. Mar. 20 – PBJ at 2:30pm in Room 101; Worship at GS 6:30pm  

Tue. Mar. 21 – Sheepshead at 7:00pm in Room 101 

Wed. Mar. 22 – Midweek Lent Worship at 3:30pm; Worship at GS at 3:30pm & 6:30pm; Supper at GS 4:30pm-5:30pm 

Thu. Mar. 23 – Senior Bible Study at GS at 11:00am; Library Square at 1:30pm; Public School Catechism at 5:00pm in 

the Luther Lounge; PTO Presentation at 6:00pm in the gym; Choir at GS at 7:00pm 

Fri. Mar. 24 – School Chapel at 9:00am 

Sat. Mar. 25 –Stretch at GS at 9:00am; Worship w/Communion at 5:00pm 

Sun. Mar. 26 – Worship w/Communion at 8:00am & 10:30am; Bible Hour (Bible Study (Sermon on the Mount) in Room 

101; Kids’ Club in Rooms 201 & 204) 

Mon. Mar. 27 – PBJ at 2:30pm in Room 101; Worship at GS 6:30pm  

 
 

Attendance Last Week  

Saturday 5:00    48   No Bible Class           

Sunday 8:00   105   Kid’s Club 6 

Sunday 10:30   163 

Midweek Lent   58 

Total          384 (includes 10 online viewers)  

 

A Very Special Thank You! From Pastor Kneser 

 Thanks to all who had a hand in my retirement service, dinner and program last Sunday – too many people to 

mention, especially at the risk of forgetting someone.  Thanks to all those who were very generous with cards, gifts, 

messages and memories.  Thanks to all the school children for their booklet.  It was a memorable and humbling occa-

sion.  Above all, thanks to our gracious God for the privilege of working together with all of you in our gospel ministry. 

Now I look forward to exciting times in the months and years ahead as Living Hope Church and School come together!   

 

Remember in Your Prayers 

Dylan & Stephanie Applin at the birth of their daughter, Sadie. 

Susan White and her family, at the death of her husband, Robert. 

 

Baptism 

In our 10:30 service this weekend, we will have the baptism of Sadie Christine Applin, daughter of Dylan and 

Stephanie Applin. Sadie was born on March 12 at Froedtert Hospital. Serving as sponsors are Amanda Bergman and 

Evan Klueger. May the grace of God in Christ Jesus and the power of the Holy Spirit bless this newborn child. 

 
 

Offerings 

Please continue to write checks payable to Woodlawn, Jordan, or Good Shepherd’s UNTIL THE END OF 

JUNE! Please make sure to mark “W, “J”, or “GS” on each envelope to help out our counters.  Those who give electroni-

cally will NOT receive these packets in the mail.  

There are white offering envelopes with the Living Hope logo on the table in the entryway for anyone who may 

wish to occasionally give cash or a check, but doesn’t receive the envelopes in the mail. 

 
 

 

 

http://www.woodlawnlutheran.org/


SERVING NEXT WEEK 
 

Church Cleaning 

We would like to thank Emily Hein for cleaning the church this week. Next week Steve Van Lieshout is scheduled.  

 
 

Ushers for Next Week (March 25 - 26) 

Saturday – 5:00pm – (2A) Del Schroeder, Susan Plopper, Jim Plopper, Rodger White, Mike Podemski 

Sunday – 8:00am – (6B) Joe Lucchesi, Jaccob Diaz Griffin, Corey Tulledge, Bill Hansen 

Sunday – 10:30am – (4C) Andy Hein, Fred Klinger, David Hofer 

 

 

Announcements 
 

Call News 

On Tuesday, our voters called Lisa Chamberlain to be our 7th grade teacher beginning next school year.  Lisa cur-

rently is a public school teacher in Texas, but has completed work to be WELS certified.  She is from the Milwaukee area.  

Please keep her in your prayers.  

Pastor Aufdemberge has received a call to St. John's Lutheran Church in Fremont, Wisconsin.  Please keep Pastor 

and his family in your prayers.  You are welcome to talk to him about it in person, via email, phone, or text: 262-825-

3327, magld88@yahoo.com 

Pastor Wessel has received a call to be Associate Pastor at St. Bartholomew’s Lutheran Church in Kawkawlin, Michi-

gan. Please pray that the Lord would give him wisdom as he decides where to serve at this time. 
 

 

PTO Presentation 

Christian Family Solutions will present Being a Christian Kid in the Electronic Age to parents & families on Thurs-

day, March 23 from 6:00-7:00pm. Lamb of God PTO is hosting the event and a taco/nacho bar for dinner from 5:00-

6:00pm. Childcare will also be provided during the presentation. The event is at Lamb of God Lutheran School in the 

cafeteria and gymnasium. A freewill offering for the event will be taken. Register at https://tinyurl.com/ywh6pw9y to 

attend the dinner and event.  The last day to register for the meal is March 17 but you can attend the presentation sep-

arately.  
 

Food Pantry 

March is one of the months we emphasize donating to our food pantry.  Donations of non-perishable food items 

are distributed through Good Samaritan Outreach Center of West Allis, St. Marcus and St. Peter’s food pantries and our 

own Woodlawn food pantry.  Donations can be placed in the donation room bins, near the member information boxes.  

A door collection for the pantries will be gathered after all services the weekend of March 25-26. 

 

Bible Classes 

 Sunday mornings will have the same study at both campuses at 9:15am: Sermon on the Mount.  

 The Wednesday class has been suspended during Lent. It will resume in mid-April.  

A Senior Bible study is held at Good Shepherd’s at 11:00am on Thursdays.  

 Mary Mornings meets the 1st & 3rd Saturdays of each month at 9:00am at Woodlawn in the cafeteria.  

Please take a flyer on the table in the entryway for details.  

 

Lenten Fellowship Meals 

Good Shepherd’s will have meals after their 3:30pm Lenten service each week. Menus and sign-up sheets are on 

the table in the entryway. Please sign-up if you want to attend so we can plan for enough food. Volunteers are needed 

to bring desserts and to assist with set-up, serving, and clean-up. You can also check out www.goodshepherds.net, and 

click on Special Services to see detailed menus. 

 

 

mailto:magld88@yahoo.com
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Pizza 

Thanks to everyone who participated in the Pizza Fundraiser. We still have pizza available for sale. Interested parties can 

contact Karin Bogenschneider at 262-510-4452.  2600 pizzas were made and sold.   

 

Kingdom Prep Lutheran High School Meal  

 Living Hope Women’s Fellowship is pleased to announce that Kingdom Prep Lutheran High School students will be 

providing a meal between the Maundy Thursday services on April 6th in the Woodlawn campus cafeteria.  The students 

will be preparing a fish fry including potato pancakes, coleslaw and dessert as well as taking care of the set-up and 

clean-up.  You must register NO LATER THAN SUNDAY, APRIL 2ND.  The signup sheet is available on the table in the 

church entryway.  A freewill offering will be taken to help defer the costs of the meal to Kingdom Prep.  If you have any 

questions, please contact Denyce Baker at 262-789-8085 or baker021074@gmail.com. 

 

Wisconsin Lutheran College 

Choir Concert: The Wisconsin Lutheran Choir performs its Spring Tour Home Concert on Friday, March 24 at 

7:30pm in the college's Center for Arts and Performance. Free tickets are available from the Box Office, 414.443.8802 or 

wlc.edu/BoxOffice. 

 

Thrivent Choice Dollars 

Members who own Thrivent products should check their online account to determine if you have earned any 

“Choice Dollars.” The website has been revised, so follow these instructions:  

Sign in to your home page; Click on Membership Overview; Scroll down the page until you come to the Thrivent 

Choice section. It will show you the amount of dollars available. Follow the instructions to direct the dollars to 

the church.  

“Choice Dollars” earned during 2022 must be directed to your charity BEFORE March 31, 2023. 

 
 

LeRoy Reed Memorial Golf Outing 

The 7th annual charity Golf Outing supporting Christian Life Resources and New Beginnings – a Home for Mothers 

is Friday, May 19, at Ironwood Golf Course, W270N6166 Moraine Drive in Sussex.  Registration/range begins at 9:30am 

and 10:30am shotgun start.  Event cost is $120 ($400 discounted foursome) and includes lunch and buffet-style dinner.  

Four-person scramble format with 18 holes of golf with cart, free-range balls, other contests, raffles and prizes.   To reg-

ister, visit www.christianliferesources.com or call 414-376-0594. 

 

 

Wisconsin Lutheran High School Events 

Grade School Dance Camp—WLHS varsity girls dance team invites girls in K4-8th grade to a one-day dance camp 

on Saturday, March 25. Camp begins at 2:00pm with a parents and friends showcase at 6:00pm. Vis-

it wlhs.org/dancecamp to register. Contact Coach Aryn Ebben at wlhsvarsitydance@gmail.com wiith questions.  

Rescheduled Viking Steel Winter Concert—WLHS Viking Steel will present their rescheduled winter concert on 

Friday, March 24, at 7:00pm featuring the high school’s three steelpan groups. The concert will be held in the auditori-

um with free general admission. Doors open at 6:30pm. A livestream link to the concert can be found at wlhs.org. 

WLHS Spring Concert—Please join us for an evening of concert music on Thursday, March 30, at 7:00pm in the 

WLHS auditorium. Music includes selections by Mackey, Waters, Grundman, Ticheli and more. The concert will feature 

Concert Band, Jazz Ensemble, Percussion Ensemble, Brass Ensemble, and Woodwind Ensemble. Seating is general ad-

mission. A livestream link to the concert can be found at wlhs.org. 

WLHS Work Days—Do you have yard work or spring cleaning that needs to be done, such as hedge trimming or 

window washing? Consider hiring hard-working members of the WLHS Student Council for a few hours for a free-will 

donation. All money raised will go to the 22-23 WLHS mission project to Thailand and Central Africa to aid in their mis-

sion work. Work days will be held on any Saturday or Sunday from April 1 & 2 to April 29 & 30, excluding Easter Sunday 

(April 9). To request a team, please E-mail workdays@wlhs.org and include your name, address, the work you need ac-

complished, and the day(s) this work could be completed. 
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Scrip / Raise Right 

 Thank you for your orders which came to $1,400! Our next order is March 27. You can find order forms from the 

carousel by the main door. A retailer listing is also available. Contact Mrs. Gasper at mgasper@logls.org with questions.  

 
 

Donations To LWMS Missions 

Our LWMS circuit Spring Rally will be held on Saturday, April 22nd, right here at Living Hope - Woodlawn Campus. 

Registration begins at 7:45am; the Devotion and Bible Study start at 8:30am; followed by brunch and fellowship at 

9:45am; a speaker and business meeting starting at 11:00am and adjourning around 12:45pm. 

We are asking for donations to support the Mission Projects for this circuit. The deadline for donations is Tuesday, 

April 11th. You may write a check (payable to LWMS) or give cash (envelopes available on LWMS table). New this year 

are Mission Boxes which are on the LWMS (Befriend a Mission) table in the lobby. You may take them home, fill with 

your spare change and return to the box on the LWMS table, to the mail box of Denyce Baker, or the church of-

fice. 100% of the funds go to our WELS missions. 

There is a yellow flyer on the table in the entryway with more details and information on our current missions. Con-

tact Denyce Baker with any questions at 262-789-8085 or baker021074@gmail.com.  

 
Roller Skating 

Everyone is invited to join us for our Lutheran Pioneer District Spring Activity at Incredi-Roll, 10928 W. Oklahoma 

Ave., West Allis. It is open to all Lutheran Girl & Boy Pioneers as well as their families and friends of all ages. It will be on 

Tuesday, April 11, from 6:00–8:00pm The cost is $9.00 if you need skates and $7 if you don’t or $7 to watch (unless you 

are a caravan leader or helper). Join us! Invite your friends and family! 
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